
 

 
Important Notice: Imbalance Return & Hold to Authorize 

 
January 9, 2020 

 
 
Due to the upcoming cold weather, the following operational changes for the Lower Mainland, Interior 
and Columbia regions will come into effect:   
 
 
EFFECTIVE SUNDAY, JANUARY 12  
 

 Imbalance Return at the Lower Mainland, Interior and Columbia regions will be reduced by half 
This means on Sunday, January 12 the allocated amount for each group will be half of what you 
are currently receiving. 

 
 
EFFECTIVE MONDAY, JANUARY 13  
 

 Imbalance Return at the Lower Mainland, Interior and Columbia regions will be reduced to ZERO 
 

 Hold to Authorize will be in effect for the Lower Mainland, Interior and Columbia regions 
 

 Be advised the above two restrictions will remain in place until further notice 
 

With the Hold to Authorize restriction at the Lower Mainland, Interior and Columbia regions, if a Shipper 
or Group, as applicable, takes Unauthorized Overrun Gas (i.e., Gas in excess of the amount specified 
above), then unauthorized overrun charges will apply per the applicable Rate Schedule. Specifically, the 
first 5% will be charged at the Sumas Daily Price. Gas taken in excess of 5% will be charged the greater of 
CAD $20.00 per gigajoule or the Sumas Daily Price times 1.5. 
 
 
FEI reserves the right to limit the use of imbalance return or otherwise curtail service. FEI will provide 
as much advanced notice as possible in the event of changes. 
 
 
For future reference, this notice will be included in the SAP and WINS notices section of our web site: 
https://www.fortisbc.com/NaturalGas/Business/TransportationServiceOption/TransportMarketersActivi
ties/Pages/default.aspx 
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